Provincial Circular No.221

To: Scribes E
Cc: Cabinet [RA & Craft]
Lodge Secretaries

Provincial & District Post Holders
14 December 2021

Dear Sir and Brother / Companion,

Announcement of new Provincial Grand Master and
Most Excellent Grand Superintendent

The Province is delighted to announce that the MW The Grand Master has been pleased to appoint WBro
Robert lan Frankl, SGD [PGStB] to be Provincial Grand Master for the Province of East Lancashire and the
ME The First Grand Principal has similarly appointed Comp Frankl to be Most Excellent Grand
Superintendent in and over the Province East Lancashire. WBro/EComp Frankl has accepted the
appointments, which are effective from 8™ December 2021.

Further information regarding the Investitures will be circulated when arrangements have been finalised
with UGLE and Supreme Grand Chapter.

In a statement issued after the announcement of his appointments, the Provincial Grand Master and Most
Excellent Grand Superintendent designate said:

“I am deeply honoured to be appointed Provincial Grand Master and Most Excellent Grand Superintendent
of East Lancashire - the Province which has been the home of my Freemasonry throughout my forty-one
year membership.

I pay tribute to my predecessor, RWBro Sir David Trippier, for his successful term of office. | will do my best
to ensure the Province has a vibrant and happy future during my own stewardship and beyond.”

Please circulate this letter to your members and ensure it is read in full at your next meeting.

Yours sincerely and fraternally,
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Chris Wildman Andrew Holland
Provincial Grand Secretary Provincial Grand Scribe E

Provincial Secretariat, Rossendale Masonic Hall, Ashday Lea, Haslingden Road, g T

Rawtenstall, Rossendale BB4 6QX
Telephone: 01706 833170 Email: Secretariat@eastlancsmasons.org.uk
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Visit: www.pglel.co.uk Twitter: @pglel Facebook: pglel
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